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16 December 2019 
 
Dear Panel of Examining Inspectors, 
 
Please find below the written submissions from Historic England for Deadline 
2: Wednesday 18 December 2019. 
 
Historic England is the Government’s statutory adviser on all matters relating to the 
historic environment in England. We are a non-departmental public body established 
under the National Heritage Act 1983 and sponsored by the Department for Digital, 
Culture, Media and Sport (DCMS). We champion and protect England’s historic 
places, providing expert advice to local planning authorities, developers, owners and 
communities to help ensure our historic environment is properly understood, enjoyed 
and cared for. 
 
Written submission – Examining Authority’s first written questions and 
requests for information (ExQ1) - Issued on 20 November 2019 
 
Question 1.8.18: Local Authorities and Historic England 
Are you content with the justification provided by the Application in Appendix 1.1 of 
[APP-078] as to why photomontages of the Proposed Development as viewed from 
key visual receptors have not be provided despite these being requested in the 
Scoping Opinion. 
 
Historic England response: We did not request photomontages of the proposed 
development in our scoping opinion response, and therefore cannot comment on 
this.  
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Question 1.8.12: Applicant and Historic England 
 Please provide an update on your progress in compiling a Statement of Common 
Ground. 
 
Historic England response: We are in discussions regarding the Statement of 
Common ground, and met on 1 October 2019 to discuss and agree updates. These 
updates are being reviewed by the applicant’s legal team.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 

 
Isabelle Ryan 
 
Assistant Inspector of Historic Buildings and Areas 
 
CC:  
Peter Kendall (Historic England- Team Leader - Development Advice) 
 




